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Monitoring and Audit Committee
20th April 2010

Feedback to Executive Committee

KETTERING BOROUGH IMPROVEMENT PLAN
Points were raised on the Council’s aspirations in relation to waste reduction and recycling:-

a. The Committee observed that there was no mention of the achievements in relation to waste reduction and recycling over the last year – i.e. Kettering Borough has one of the highest recycling rates in the Country. Members noted that this would be written into the plan in response to this feedback and no policy decision was needed to do this as it is a matter of fact.

b. The Committee commented that it felt the Improvement Plan should be more aspirational in its approach to recycling and waste reduction. The Committee pointed out the targets for this area were static over the next three years. Members were updated as to the reasons for the static targets. Partly, the reason was due to the difficulties in raising the recycling rate given the impact of the recession over the last 18 months, i.e. what people put in their bins and the packaging companies use.  Other significant factors included the limits that could be reached without a further major initiative such as food waste recycling, which could prove costly but is being investigated.  The Committee asked if the potential aspirations and work taking place in this area could be included within the plan. Members noted that this decision would need to be considered by the Executive Committee.
